President’s Forum Q & A
November 7th, 2023
Assembly Hall  12:15-1:30
Here are two email addresses whenever you have a concern they are stuaff@buffalostate.edu and deanofstudents@buffalostate.edu.

[bookmark: _Toc153450175]Question 1: 
Shuttle Bus. The shuttle bus that goes between parking lots has no schedule. As a student with a knee injury - having to walk from one end of campus to the other when the shuttle just shows up when it wants is not right. Realistically, it should be passing by every 10-15 minutes or at least once every 30 minutes with a 2–3-minute wait time. Students don't even know we have a parking lot shuttle bus because of how disorganized it is. 
Primary contact: Michael Cox, Associate Director Parking Services 
[bookmark: _Toc153450176]Responses:
a. While the shuttles do not operate on a timed schedule, they do circulate in a recurring route and can be tracked in real time. The Grant Cleveland Shuttle operates 8:30 a.m.–4:30 p.m. on days that classes are in session. The shuttle runs from Lot G-20 to Lot R-14 to Cleveland Circle and back again. Track the shuttle using this link.
b. The overnight escort shuttle operates from 4:30 p.m.–4:30 a.m. seven days a week while school is in session. The route circulates campus in a clockwise fashion, stopping for passengers at blue-light phones. Track the shuttle.
c. The Wegmans/Tops shuttle operates 5:00p.m. –8:30 p.m. on weekdays and 10:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. on Saturday and Sunday, when classes are in session. The shuttle operates on a grocery route picking up students from stops near the Towers, the Student Apartment Complex and Cleveland Hall and going to Tops and Wegmans and back again. Track the Wegmans/Tops shuttle.
d. From time to time, one of the regular shuttle buses will need to be pulled out of service for maintenance. In this case, a backup shuttle will be used. Track the backup shuttle.
e.  If you have a temporary injury, you can go to your municipality. For students from out of town, that would be Buffalo City Hall’s clerk's office. After visiting your doctor, which might be Weigel Wellness Center, and getting a note that says you need accommodation for accessible parking permit they'll issue you one. This would allow you access to any accessible parking space in any lot, including faculty staff.
f. For students who say they have to come in much earlier I recommend you come in and head straight for the Grant Street or the Rockwell Road Lots because they're always open there's always spaces there and then you walk to where you're going or take the shuttle so that way you're not coming in 90 minutes early you just need about 15 minutes.
g. We do have several people that do get injured on occasion, and what we would recommend is going to make an appointment at the health center. We can evaluate you; we will transport you if needed or have you transported to the emergency room where you can get access to care. We do have things like crutches for people that have boots and are unstable, or wheelchair access as well.
h. If the Cleveland building is locked, please go to the theater building because you can get in, then you’re warm and safe.
i. We will make the parking services manager aware of that issue with the app.

[bookmark: _Toc153450177]Question 2: Why am I paying for a bus pass if I don’t get one?
Primary contacts: Lisa Krieger Interim Vice President Finance and Management, and Michael Cox Associate Director Parking Services
[bookmark: _Toc153450178]Response:
We've really put the effort into boosting those services. Our aim is to absolutely provide 	a 	metro NFTA pass to every registered undergrad who asks for one so admittedly this semester  	in October there were a few days when the passes were not readily available at the 		counter. This is because last year we needed to give out about 600 passes a month and this year 	we've seen an unexpected spike that doubles it we've been giving out 1,200 bus passes a 	month so our supply ran low, and we did two extra runs downtown to NFTA on Ellicott Street to 	get more passes. If you ever go and one is not available, always go back the next day.  
[bookmark: _Toc153450179]Question 3: Parking. I'm sure you hear it often, but seriously, a parking garage. Open the tunnels up that are underneath the school to allow students to get around during the winter and connect those tunnels to a parking garage. If you're not going to have a shuttle bus that has a schedule, then get a parking garage going. Or having parking lots/garages that are closer to certain buildings. Majors in English and Education would have a parking lot near Ketchum and Bacon, vice versa. 
Primary contact: Michael Cox, Associate Director of Parking Services
Response:
From Lisa K: See #10

Question 4: The food is terrible on campus and overly priced for no reason. The wait for the food is also insane due to the terrible customer service.
Primary contact:  Glenn Bucello, Chartwells District Manager 
Response:
We take food quality very seriously and would love the opportunity to discuss specific areas that 	we can go to make an impact on. We are committed to excellence and when concerns or 	suggestions are brought up, we always put plans in place to address them. This is why we have 	so many vehicles to share feedback with, this forum being one of them. Additionally, we have 	our Voice to Vision survey, which just concluded on 10/31, Dine on Campus website feedback, 	weekly meetings with the USG food service committee chair, food service committee meetings 	(Occurring 11/14 during Bengal Pause in CSU 404), Manager guest interactions, Text2Chat 	716.800.4164, Happy of Not feedback amongst other vehicles. Please take the opportunity 	to use these vehicles or e-mail me directly at glenn.bucello@compass-usa.com to set up a 1:1 to 	discuss in person. We've heard a little bit was on some challenges with Boost and we've made 	some changes on the way that we address for the students. We have a process that goes, 	boost kiosk and then standing in line. As we as we move more into the mobile ordering and the 	kiosk ordering that were able to get those orders through faster. Those are some of the changes
	that we made from that perspective. or quality, each semester will rotate through 		different vendors so we have some different things to choose from. We did have 			challenges with the Wi-Fi and we were able to open a dedicated socket, if we're still seeing 	any of those issues, please let us know because that is something that we've been able 		to address for right now. 	
	
Question/Statement 5: Student lounges need to be more than just one room, they need to be multiple areas so that people can use whiteboards, etc. 
Primary contact: Charles Lyons, Butler Library Director
Response:
We continue to assess spaces for students and as buildings are renovated this has been prioritized. 	The Butler Library has study rooms that students can use, and various academic departments have 	space (e.g., SAMC building, Tech building) that can be used as well, and some new rooms have also 	been developed on 4th floor of the Union (students and groups can inquire info desk).  Many of your 	departments have spaces so if you are connected with a particular major your chair's office could be 	a good resource to identify some of those spaces. It does become sometimes really hard to find one 	space and we will update some of those maps to give you a better sense or create a version of a map 	that gives you a sense of the types of spaces that are available that you might go to just hang 	out. There was also a question about can we have things like microwaves or refrigeration those sorts 	of things and we're going to look at a few spaces around the campus that we can put those sorts 	of things and where that might work and then we'll advise you once those things are out there.

Question/Statement 6: Student activities for commuters: A commuter is not going to be on campus at 8am unless they have to. Most commuters I know are here from 12:00pm onwards, we sometimes feel left out as we are unable to socialize due to us having to work and not living on campus. 
Primary contact:  Student Leadership and Engagement 
Response:
There is a commuter list serve and SLE shared items and information that may be of interest to 
commuters and staff. Adding virtual options that can help everyone be engaged.  A monthly 		commuter student breakfast is held in the fireside 	lounge where commuters can also share their 	ideas along with reaching out to SLE staff and USG.

Question/Statement 7: Make a commuter lounge where commuters can be there, have a fridge, a locker to put their things away. Have commuter lockers in each building that allow commuters to leave behind books. Being that most likely the school isn't going to fix the parking situation then instead of having us haul 5-10lbs of books from one end of campus to the other every day or every other day - provide some lockers. 
Primary contact:  Student Leadership and Engagement 
Response:
The Campbell Student Union has multiple options for commuter students to go during the day. The 	building has the fireside lounge located on the third floor, retail dining, and the main lobby area. 	Limited lockers are available on the 4th floor of the student union. We will work on examining the 	feasibility of other locations and poll students on where they would need them.

Question/Statement 8: Clubs are dull - they need to be more entertaining. Perhaps an anime club, or a video game club. This will allow us to host comic cons and draw more attention to the school. I can go on and on. 
Primary contact:  Student Leadership and Engagement 
Response:
We are happy to work with students interested in starting new organizations on campus. More 	information on the process to start a new organization or meet up 	group can be found on our 	website. Buffalo State does have an esports organization that participates both recreationally and 	competitively against other schools. There is also The Gaming Guild that participates in 		traditional gaming options like board games and card games. While we do not have an Anime 	Club, we would be happy to work with you to start the organization or establish it as a meet up 	group.

Question 9: What actions are in place per the mission statement that is in place for upper-level students who can’t register for classes due to financial difficulties? 
Primary contact: Financial Aid
Response:
Any student that is in this situation should reach out to the Financial Aid Office to review their 	situation and we can provide them with some additional guidance. Financial aid can be 		reached at finaid@buffalostate.edu or by calling (716) 878-4902.

Question/Statement 10: More Parking Please 
Primary contact: Michael Cox, Associate Director Parking Services
Response:
We are continuously exploring options to enhance the student parking experience. This 		semester the department has been assessing the usage of parking lots at high traffic times 	in comparison to the number of issued permits. This data has led to the exploration of the 	possible reclassification of certain lots in the endeavor to better parking on campus.

Question 11: Can the university work with the Environmental Department to develop a light system to combat light pollution? Can the university enforce an anti-racism training session campus wide? (Faculty, staff and students) 
Primary contacts: Lisa Krieger, Interim Vice President Finance and Management and Lisa Morrison-Fronkowiak, Interim Chief Diversity Officer
Response: 
Part of the campus’ plan is to reduce energy consumption for facilities and grounds. Old 		incandescent site light fixtures are being replaced with new fixtures that are LED, energy 		efficient, and light pollution free.  Facilities have adopted a light fixture standard that is “dark 	sky” compliant with zero uplight while maximizing ground target zone illumination.  Computer 	readings for illumination levels are taken to ensure light levels are even, minimizing dark and 	overly lighted areas, while still maintaining a safe, pedestrian friendly light level.  The campus 	has replaced approximately 85% of the fixtures already, with the remaining to be replaced in 	upcoming capital construction projects. There is a campus sustainability committee, there are a 	number of students on that. What we've been doing is around where we reduce our food waste. 	Glenn and his team have worked hard on that as well as looking at sustainable utensils 	
 	and straws and those sorts of things, so we have several initiatives underway.

Anti-bias training is mandatory for faculty, we are working hard to get as many faculty trained in 	anti-bias & anti-racist theories as possible currently through the president's Council and campus 	diversity. We have a subcommittee who has created led by Professor Marcus Watson from 	African studies who has led and created a mobile anti-racist Workshop to bring to departments; 	academic departments and administrative departments such as 	enrollment management, 	financial register's office and then again, the academic departments. We can work together to 	not only take a look at what kind of training they may already receive or if they need assistance 	with getting additional training. That was something that had to be worked out through the 	Labor Management unions and through New York state in order to make that mandatory 	training so that's not mandatory through our local campus. There are absolutely avenues for 	students to advocate, you may want to reach out to your students SUNY assembly and be an 	advocate to have this as a mandatory training.

Question 12: How are we ensuring that these faculty and staff members are actually doing the training?
Primary contact: Lisa Morrison-Fronkowiak, Interim Chief Diversity Officer
Response:
The mobile anti-racist workshop is a format that is in person, so we have faculty members who 	lead it. They go out to other faculty meetings departments and have a live exchange. We want 	to make sure that we have the resources to do this in person. Any feedback that we can get 	from students is important. We should focus on microaggressions, this is something that we 	should roll out shortly. Any feedback please feel free to give me.

Question 13: What about Gender bias?
Primary contact: Amitra Wall, Interim Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs
Response:
The provost’s office more regularly meets with individual departments and maybe they should be starting to work with equity and diversity to try to create some opportunities for training during some of their regular meetings.

Question 14: Is there is there any specific place or committee where students can go to have their experiences be heard like especially in the racial discrimination department? 
Primary contact: Lisa Morrison-Fronkowiak, Interim Chief Diversity Officer
Response:
Make an appointment with Lisa Morrison-Fronkowiak and she will be happy to talk 		through things with you. She may be able to facilitate someone else that would be better able to 	continue to explore that for you.

Question 15: Students have been saying they have been denied mental health care. What can we do about this? Why is this happening?
Primary contact: Rock Doyle, Assistant VP Weigel Wellness Center 
Response:
We are booked out about two weeks of appointments, but every single day there is emergency 	care counseling available so if they state that it's an emergency and they would like to be seen 	they should be seen that day right away. We also have robustly increased some of the services 	recently for mental health including Better Minds that is a service that is available to students. 	It's counselors that go outside of our regular counselors here on campus and they start at 7 	in the morning till 10 o'clock at night so you can set up those appointments too and usually 	they're next day appointments as well so we are very busy. We continue to increase our services 	dramatically. We also have recently hired Christe Campus Health as well 	and that allows us now 	to add Psychiatry services.

Question/Statement 16: We should add a bakery. 
Primary contact: Glenn Bucello, Chartwells District Manager
Response:
We currently do have a bakery on campus in the student union. They prepare fresh breads and 	desserts for the Bengal Kitchen, Catering and all of the baked goods are sold at Spot, Tech Café 	and PlanetariYUM. If there are specific kinds of baked goods that you would like to see, please 	let us know. You can always text us at Text2Chat 716.800.4164.

Question/Statement 17: I would like to see the library open later other than the study quad. It would be nice to have special parking permits for students to access faculty lots with a GPA of 3.3 or higher. 
Primary contact:  Charles Lyons (for library), Butler Library Director
Response:
We analyze usage of library space whenever available and factor in input from students 	in determining library hours. We also have to balance student expectations with more 	practical staffing, budgeting, and safety issues.  We believe we are maximizing the time 	we can be open to meet students’ study space needs while providing a welcoming safe 	space for students. We don’t require students to swipe in on Saturday, but anecdotally, 	we observe that Saturdays are very quiet here as far as the number of people in the building is 	concerned. On Saturdays, the Library is open 9am to 5pm and Study Quad until 2am. 

Question/Statement 18: I am an online graduate student and wondering what kind of possibilities are available for online students to participate in campus life. 
Primary contact: GSA
Response:
Some organizations offer virtual opportunities.  A couple of places to start is by emailing the 	graduate student association at gsa@buffalostate.edu and/or checking Bengal Connect as well 	as using this system to establish a new group for online graduate students if you are interested.

Question 19: Why is residential life so unprofessional? Why is there so much communication hopping? Why am I fighting with people to cancel my housing for the spring semester? How many times do people have to say something before there is a change?  
Primary contact:  Janelle Brooks
Response:
[bookmark: _Int_AhXEpCeB]Can you provide an example or a specific level of person that gave an unprofessional encounter 	or interaction?  There is a chain of communication (such as students starting with their RA or 	in hall graduate staff and then depending on the situation those interactions/concerns may be 	lifted to the next level of in hall professional staff or leadership team from the main office.) That 	could seem frustrating but assists in assuring the most expedited result. Unless a student 	withdraws from the institution there is a yearlong (or two yearlong if you are a first year) license 	that a student signs when they begin their time with housing. This process is pretty standard 	across institutions who have student housing. You can share specific concerns by 		emailing the dean of students office. ￼

Question 20: Does Buffalo State University stand with Israel? The email regarding the "war" was very ambiguous, but this is a genocide, and not having a clear stance on this is very harmful to the campus community. 
Primary contact: Marketing and Communications

Response:
Buffalo State University has been clear that we stand against terrorism, violence and genocide, 	full stop. As an institution we’ve been speaking out against the atrocities of genocide, war, and 	the importance of reconciliation through the Anne Frank Project and several other initiatives. 	Right now, the primary concern is supporting students.  We have provided restorative justice 	circles and panels as opportunists for students to share their thoughts and feelings.  We will 	continue to have these opportunities throughout the year. If you’d like to speak with someone 	one on one, please reach out to counseling.  And if you ever feel as though you are being 	harassed or discriminated against, let someone know. You can contact equity and campus 	diversity.

 	It's the position that aligns with our lack of standing to support Israel exclusively and 	 	genocide anywhere is an atrocity. We have students who represent that culture, we also have 	students that represent all the cultures that are involved in this current situation. It has been 	our stand not to try to align for political reasons or any other reasons with one group, but to 	do what we think is best to support all of our students. We have provided support 		through healing circles; we've had men of Merit had a very successful comprehensive 		discussion of the whole history and all the sides of the of the current situation that we're facing. 	We will continue to do that, and if any of you individually or collectively feel uncomfortable 	unsafe or just want to talk to someone please look for someone 	to reach out to. Your academic 	advisor might be a good place to start.
Question 21: Can we have a university dance event, like a high school homecoming, 1 dance event per every semester? I feel that this is something that this university should incorporate for students. That would be a great, large social event for students. 
Primary contact: Student Leadership and Engagement 
Response:
Our large-scale events are typically planned by our USG organizations or other clubs and orgs. 	We have let them know that there is interest in more school dances.

Question 22: I understand we have a new(ish) snow team, has there been discussion on how the snow will be handled this year? Has the plan changed since last year’s blizzard? 
Primary contact: Lisa Krieger, Interim VP Finance and Management
Responses:
Last year’s blizzard was an absolutely unprecedented storm. According to the National Weather 	Service, a blizzard is defined as: “a storm which contains large amounts of snow or blowing 	snow, with winds in excess of 35mph and visibility of less than a quarter mile lasting for at least 	3 hours. This was the longest blizzard in the history of the continental US, below an elevation 	under 5,000 feet. We had 40 straight hours of blizzard conditions, with winds over 75mph and 	ended up with over 5 feet of snow. The entire region was shutdown, not just Buffalo State. 	There were total of 47 deaths in WNY.
 
j. We are finalizing a supplemental winter storm response plan, which includes emergency housing for staff stranded on campus, emergency food storage and distribution, a process for accounting for staff on campus, and assisting with providing food and care for students on campus.

k. Our Snow Removal Policy outlining campus plowing priorities also contains information that may be useful.
 
l. We are prepared for winter with a total of 28 pieces of motorized snow removal equipment (plows and salters), 41 snow blowers, and 630 tons of salt. We have some agreements in place and others at the ready, should assistance from outside entities be required.
 
m. Fully staffed, the Buffalo State grounds department has eleven employees. As an additional resource, Facilities also maintain a list of qualified maintenance and custodial employees who are trained in the use of the snow removal equipment and willing to assist snow removal efforts as needed. There are currently 18 such additional staff members on the list.

Question 23: “Why are all the washing and drying machines in the STAC broken? They only have access to three machines that are working for the entire building. Since they pay so much in housing, should they not be equipped with working machines to launder their clothes?”
Primary contact: Residence Life
Response:
Over the past few weeks, we have been experiencing residents misusing the laundry machines 	inside STAC which has led to broken machines. Work orders are put in my custodial, students, or 	residential staff which leads to the machines being repaired. In addition, residence life created 	educational fliers which were hung on every laundry room on campus regarding how to 		successfully use the machines, the staff also sent out group me messages to the residents of 	STAC specifically along with emails to all building residents. Finally, residence life and custodial 	have been working on a cling to be added directly to each machine.

In addition, the laundry view monitoring system is in use for campus.
 	As machines are fixed what is available in STAC would change. We are outreaching 		to Laundry View to assure their system as the right count (other buildings do appear to be 	correct).

Question 24: How will Buff state close its financial deficit? 
Primary contact:  Marketing and Communications 
Response:
This information was discussed during the State of the University address on November 14, 	2023. You can watch the video here.  

Question 25: I would like to apply for campus teaching assistance, research assistance or assistantship. I am good at mathematics, Python,SQL, Excel, and visualization tools Power BI. I need some guidance for applying on campus. 
Primary contact: Kevin Miller, Director of Graduate Studies
Response:
Buffalo State University has a limited number of graduate assistantships available through 	various academic and administrative departments on campus. Duties vary according to position, 	but traditionally consist of non-teaching functions such as grading papers, monitoring exams, 	assisting in administrative assignments, or participating in research projects.
You can search for current graduate assistantships here. Applicants must be accepted into a 	graduate program as a matriculated student. There is usually an application process for each 	assistantship position. You should check with the department offering the position to 		determine the process and requirements. Students may contact Dr. Kevin J. Miller, Director, 	Graduate Studies, for additional information about graduate assistantships.

Question 26: When will STACs laundromat be up to par? The washers and dryers are constantly broken and aren’t fixed. 
Primary contact: Residence Life
Response:
See 19. 

Question 27: What do we do if the accessibility buttons for wheelchairs do not work?
Primary contact: Lisa Krieger, Interim VP Finance and Management
Response:
Call 716 878 6111 and that triggers a work request to be submitted there's also a website for 	this facilities.buffalostate.edu that has buttons for anybody in our community to submit a work 	request you just have to say what building it's on and what the details are, and it gets put on a 	list to be repaired.

Question 28: Can we open up the concession stands for students to be able to work? 
Primary contact: Renee Carlineo, Director of Athletics
Response:
We will check with Renee to see why they aren’t consistently open, great idea regarding 		athletics too. We want to start building some more traditional events, look for freeze Fest in 	that's going to be the second week of February. We're trying to bring more, not just the athletic 	events but to have students be able to do things during the events as well. It's not just one 	sporting event but for all our sports teams so we try to find a busy sports day for that so look for 	that in the spring semester.

Question 29: Is there a way Women’s Rugby can be more included even though we are not considered a team?
Primary contact: Renee Carlineo, Director of Athletics 
Response: 
We can definitely talk to Renee Carlineo, I know she is a big supporter of club sports. We have 	talked about how do we increase the presence of club sports also because we are limited 	
with space in some capacity as I know we've talked about with rugby and where you can and 	cannot practice so but we can definitely take that to Renee and how do we promote that while 	also you know supporting your organization.  


Question 30: Activities and organizations outside of the classroom
Primary contact: Lisa Morrison-Fronckowiak, Interim Chief Diversity Officer
Response:
We're working through a very deliberate process to try to increase that outside of classroom 	activity provide different types of clubs. Our chief diversity officer Lisa Morrison-Fronckowiak is 	looking at some kind of interest clubs League of Women Voters, National Council for negro 	women, other types of clubs that would be more attractive to people other than just the 	traditional clubs on campus. Every major, every faculty major has a club of one kind or another 	it's an academic club, maybe an Honor Society or something like that and we're really looking at 	ways that we can help them increase their activity.

Question 31: On behalf of the students from Medaille University, majority of students from this college that have transferred to Buffalo State are having a very hard time fitting into Buffalo State’s Community. Another concern that we have is that this school is not helping us graduate on time like this school has promised. My last concern is that students have come from Medaille with 3.0+ GPA and now are nearly failing. I feel like this school could do more for Medaille University Students.  
Primary contact: Randyll Bowen, VP Enrollment Management 
Response:
The new question would be better handled through VP Bowen's office.

Question/Statement 32: I am a new graduate student who is thrilled to be building a foundation for my new future at Buffalo State. Since my arrival this semester, some wonderful professors and administrators have made powerfully positive contribution to my experience here. Others have not. For the mantra BELIEVE~ACHIEVE~INSPIRE to have meaning beyond effective marketing, the university would do well to re-examine how policies either help or hinder students, what standards are being served, and for whom? How can the beauty inherent in BELIEVE~ACHIEVE~INSPIRE be better reflected with the university system? Thank you for your time and consideration. 
Primary contact:  Randyll Bowen, VP Enrollment Management
Response:
It is important that you have a great experience here at Buffalo State. We would be happy to 	review any policy that you feel hinders student success to see if it can be changed.

